
U.S. Secretary of State John
Kerry Calls for Elimination of
Blockade Against Cuba

Viña del Mar, October 5 (RHC)-- U.S. Secretary of State John Kerry says that the U.S. blockade of Cuba
should be eliminated because by doing so, it would help the people of Cuba.

Speaking on a televised interview with TVN of Chile, the top U.S. diplomat said that Cuba has made
advances in a good direction. Kerry is attending the 2nd International Conference "Our Ocean," being
held in Viña del Mar and Valparaíso, Chile today and tomorrow, October 5th and 6th.

The U.S. secretary of state noted that the full normalization of relations between the United States and
Cuba depended on the decisions of the government of Raul Castro and the U.S. Congress.

John Kerry was asked about U.S.-Cuba relations, as well as the maritime differences between Bolivia and
Chile. The U.S. diplomat said he didn't have an opinion on the dispute between La Paz and Santiago de
Chile, but said he hoped there would be a convenient solution for both sides.

https://www.radiohc.cu/en/noticias/nacionales/71501-us-secretary-of-state-john-kerry-calls-for-elimination-
of-blockade-against-cuba
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